
Interoffice Memorandum 

October 20, 2016 

TO: Mayor Teresa Jacobs 
and the Board of County Commissioners ,---~r, 

FROM: Carrie Woodell, Manager, Procurement Divisio~~" 
CONTACT: John Goodrich, Manager, Fiscal and Operational Support Division 

407-836-7689 

SUBJECT: Approval of Contract Y17-2040, Intergovernmental Transfer Program 
(IGT) 

ACTION REQUESTED 

Approval of Contract Y17 -2040, Intergovernmental Transfer Program (IGT) with 
Orlando Health, Inc. and Adventist Health System, Inc. d/b/a Florida Hospital in the 
estimated annual contract award amount of $7,683,408 for a 1-year period. The 
funding for this contract was approved by the board with Agency for Health Care 
Administration (AHCA) on October 18, 2016. Further request authorization for 
Procurement Division to renew the contract for two 1-year periods. Health 
Services Department concurs with this recommendation. 

PURPOSE 

The funds will allow for the provision of medical care to the uninsured patients in 
the County by funding the Primary Care Access Network (PCAN) program. 

DISCUSSION 

The IGT allows the county to draw down additional state and federal dollars for 
PCAN by participating in the Medicaid Disproportionate Share Hospital (DSH) 
program and the Medicaid Buyback program. Both programs are intended to 
assist in providing health services to uninsured, underinsured and Medicaid 
patents. 

These funds will be distributed to Orlando Health, Inc. and Adventist Health 
System, Inc. d/b/a Florida Hospital. The hospitals will use the funds to fund the 
following PCAN partners: 

• Y17-2041 Central Florida Family Health Centers (Primary Care) 
• Y17-2042 Community Health Centers (Primary Care) 
• Y17 -2043 Orange County Dental Research Clinic (Dental) 
• Y17 -2044 Health Care Center for the Homeless (Primary Care) 
• Y17-2045 Shepherd's Hope (Primary Care) 

APPROVED BY ORANGE 
COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY 
COMMISSIONERS 
 
BCC Mtg. Date: November 1, 2016 




